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   Week 6 Term 4 2022 Newsletter         

     GARDEN SUBURB PUBLIC SCHOOL 
A caring environment providing quality education 
Dear parents and carers, 

I hope you and your child/children have settled into our final term of 2022. 
I want to provide you with a reminder on our COVID-smart settings. Please 
review the following information and don’t hesitate to get in touch if you 
have further questions. 

Students and staff should continue to stay home when sick 

Students, staff and visitors should only attend school when they are 
symptom free. We strongly encourage all students, staff and visitors to 
follow the guidance issued by NSW Health. We will continue to send home 
students or staff displaying symptoms. 

Anyone who believes they have been exposed to COVID-19 is strongly 
recommended to monitor for symptoms and test if they have any 
concerns, as well as wear a mask. We will continue to support our families 
to use rapid antigen tests (RATs) if symptomatic or if you believe you have 
been exposed to COVID-19. RAT testing may help identify the infection 
early and is important if you are in contact with people at greater risk of 
serious illness if exposed to COVID-19. 

We are continuing our COVID-smart measures 

Our school will continue to operate with our baseline COVID-smart 
measures in place throughout Term 4 to minimise transmission and keep our 
school open. This includes a combination of layered safety measures such 
as maintaining hygiene and cleaning practices, using rapid antigen testing 
(RAT) when experiencing symptoms, maximising natural ventilation, 
strongly encouraged vaccinations and strongly encouraging mask-
wearing particularly when indoors and/or physical distancing is not 
possible. 

In certain circumstances, NSW Health and the Department of Education 
may advise that additional COVID-smart measures be temporarily 
reintroduced at our school. We will provide further details of any changes 
to COVID-smart measures at our school, if/when required. 

 

 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/management/household-contacts
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Reporting requirements from 14 October 

Please continue to notify your school if your child tests positive to COVID-19 
as we will continue to notify the school community of any known positive 
cases to prioritise student and staff safety and wellbeing. 

For further information about the COVID-smart measures in place this term 
refer to the department’s Advice for families page. 

Please note that all of our school’s changes to isolation requirements are 
based on the recommendations from NSW Health. Anyone who tests 
positive to COVID-19 or suspects that they have been in contact with a 
positive case should continue to follow the latest health advice. 

Non-COVID-19 Vaccinations reminder from NSW Health 

Due to the ongoing pandemic and stay-at-home orders that were in place 
over the previous two years, NSW Health have noted that some children 
and young people have missed out on the non-COVID school-based 
vaccination programs that they would have taken part in. The department 
would like to remind parents and carers to make sure that all of their child’s 
vaccinations are up-to-date, including other non-COVID vaccinations. If 
you are unsure about whether your child has missed any vaccinations, 
speak to your GP or go to NSW Health’s Immunisation requirements in primary 
and secondary schools. 

Parents and carers who have children with persistent or ongoing symptoms 
of COVID-19 are encouraged to have these assessed by their local health 
care professional. These symptoms may be related to other illnesses that 
require treatment and management by a doctor. 

For more information on vaccinations refer to Vaccination requirements for 
school sites or the Australian Governments COVID-19 vaccines. 

On behalf of our school, I want to thank you again for your ongoing support 
in helping to keep our students, staff and community safe. I’d like to wish all 
our students and their families a great Term 4. 

 

 

 
  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/management/household-contacts
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/immunisation/Pages/immunisation-in-schools.aspx
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/immunisation/Pages/immunisation-in-schools.aspx
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/testing/symptoms
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/testing/symptoms
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families/vaccination-requirements-for-school-sites
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families/vaccination-requirements-for-school-sites
https://www.health.gov.au/initiatives-and-programs/covid-19-vaccines
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Lake Mac Schools 2022 Environment Award Winners! 
Garden Suburb PS was presented with a Lake Macquarie Schools 
Environment Award by Pam Baker from Lake Macquarie Council. The 
award was sponsored by Hunter Resource Recovery. 

The award acknowledges our efforts towards environmentally sustainable 
habits. 

Student pride in our school was evident when Edie, Maya and Sienna, all 
from Yr 5, were interviewed and expressed a passion for the pollinators 
patch, vegetable garden and our 5 bin recycling system. 

Thank you to Mrs Brewer and Mrs Dorahy for 
leading the way to teach our students to 
help our planet.  
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Head Lice/Nits 
The school has been notified that Nits are going around again. 
Please be vigilant in checking your child/ren's hair. 
Please see below health advice on treatment options. 
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Menstrual hygiene program comes to Garden Suburb Public 
School 

The NSW Department of Education is introducing a menstrual hygiene 
program in NSW public school. As part of the program, schools are 
installing dispensers that provide free pads and tampons (or just pads) for 
students to access during school hours. 

Our menstrual hygiene program aims to reduce any barriers that may 
prevent students from participating fully in school life. Menstruation (and 
its unpredictability) may stop students from attending school or taking 
part in learning activities. There are also known health risks from using 
improvised sanitary hygiene products. 

The program has been successfully trialed in 31 schools, with positive 
feedback received from Principals and students alike. It is now time to 
introduce the program at our school. 

Visit edu.nsw.link/MHPExternal link to download a flyer about the program 
which is available in English and 10 other languages. 

 
Awabakal Word of the Week 
Weeks 7-8  
dance – undila 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 6 Farewell  

Year 6 Farewell invitations and information were sent home this week. 
Please RSVP by the 28th November with your child's food option for the 
evening and pay to the office to secure their spot.  
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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
Congratulations Miller! 
Congratulations to Miller who made the 
Zone Cricket Team and will represent 
the Crossroads Zone at Hunter later this 
term. This is a fantastic effort! 

Attention Year 5 Parents / Carers 
Year 5 students have selected their Year 
6 shirt design and are very excited to 
wear them in 2023. Orders for the shirts 
will be placed towards the end of term, 
to ensure an early delivery. Keep an eye 
out next week for the shirt note and 
return it to the office as soon as possible. 
 
2023 Leaders 
Miss Perry held a meeting with Year 5 
students and discussed leadership 
positions for 2023. If your child expressed 
an interest in a leadership position 
(school executive or sport house 
leader), a note has been sent home 
with them regarding the expectations 
and duties of a leader at GSPS, along 
with relevant information regarding their 
written statement to Mrs Sturman. If your 
child was absent and/or has changed 
their mind regarding their interest in a 
2023 leadership position, please have 
them ask their classroom teacher for a 
nomination note. 
All Student Executive Leaders and 
House Leaders will be announced on 
Presentation Day Tuesday 13th 
December and an official induction will 
take place in Term 1, 2023 at our first 
assembly.   
Save the date 
Student Executive Leader speeches will 
be held on Tuesday 6th December 
(Week 9) at 9.30am in the hall. Parents 
and carers are welcome to attend.  
Sport House Leaders will present their 
speech to their house group during 
sport time on Friday of Week 9. 

Coming Up 
Check the Sentral Parent 

Calendar 

Week 6  

P&C Bunnings 
BBQ 

Sun 20th 
November 

Week 7  

P&C Meeting 
6PM 

Mon 21st 
November 

Assembly 
Parents Welcome 

Thurs 24th 
November 

PLP (Aboriginal 
Education) 
Celebration 
Breakfast 

Thurs 24th 
November 

Cultural Group Fri 25th 
November 

Week 8  

Cardiff HS Yr 7 
Orientation Day & 
parent 
information 
session 

Tues 29th  
November 

Swimming 
Carnival & PBL 
Rewards Day 

Wed 30th 
November 

Stage 2 School 
Sleepover 

Fri 2nd – Sat 3rd 
December 

Week 9  

P&C Christmas 
Carnival 

5 – 7pm Thurs 8th 
December 

Party Day Mon 12th 
December 

Presentation Day Tues 13th Dec 
9:30 – 11:10am 

Yr 6 Farewell Wed 14th 
December 

Mugs Cup & Clap 
Out 

Fri 16th 
December 

St d t  L t d  F i 16th 
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P&C Bunnings BBQ 
GSPS P&C are running a Bunnings BBQ to raise some much-needed funds 
for the school. And we need your help!! 
We need volunteers to cook up some sausages and man the stall. You 
don't need to be a member of the P&C, you just need a spare 2 hours!!  
It's also a great way to connect with others in the GSPS community. It will 
be held on Sunday 20th November at Kotara Bunnings. 
Please click on the following web link (or copy it into your web browser if 
clicking doesn't work) to go to the signup sheet: 
volunteersignup.org/9RMT3 
To sign up, just follow the instructions on the page. It only 
takes a few seconds to do. 
Thank you for volunteering! 
Garden Suburb Public School P&C. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

https://volunteersignup.org/9RMT3
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Swimming Carnival & PBL Rewards Day  

On 30th November we will be having our 2023 Swimming Carnival as well 
as our PBL rewards day. This carnival will select our swimmers for the zone 
carnival in 2023. There will be lots of events and opportunities to win points 
for your sport houses on the day. There will be events for students of all 
swimming abilities, even non-swimmers can win points for their sport 
houses. Please make sure to return your permission note as soon as 
possible. 
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Party day 

This year’s party day will be held offsite, with K-6 seeing the advanced 
screening of Lyle, Lyle, Crocodile on Monday 12th December. K-2 will go 
to a 10.30am session and Years 3-6 will go to an 11am screening. Transport 
will be via buses. Keep an eye out for the permission slip, cost and 
inclusions next week.   
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PBL Paddlepops 
 

Congratulations to all the winners, who 
were lucky enough to receive a PBL 
Paddlepop with Mrs Sturman this fortnight.  
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Awards 
Congratulations to all students that received awards in the past 
fortnight. The following students received a PBL merit award: 

Novas 
Patrick M, Lucy C, Levi M, Dante G, Isabella D, Ashton T  

Galaxies 
Ethan C, Axel M, Kurt B, Logan W, Nicholas J, Avoca L 

Rockets 
Sam R, Zoey M, Mylee T, Anja J, Levi G, Alice H, Elliott M, Jett A 
Comets 
Ishleen K, Alyssa N, Taya B, Georgia S-G, Nevaeh M, Jeziah M, Eli 
H 

Meteors 
Levi A, Bridget H, George B, Patrick C, Nahni J-T, Nixon H 

Astronauts  
Indiana H, Isabell M, Kayla M, Logan H, Phoebe L, Ellie A, 
Lachlan B 

Cosmonauts  
Fred W, Braith F, Edward M, Cain L, Luca W 

Titans  
Bosston G  

Milky Ways 
Taj W, Reid O 
 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 
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             ENVIRONMENT NEWS 
  

National Pollinators Week 
12-20th November is National Pollinators Week. The 
Rockets explored the vegetable garden looking for 
pollinators and noticing the evidence of their work. 
The tomato plants had both flowers and the trusses of 
small fruit developing. Have a look around your home 
and neighbourhood for pollinators busy at work. 

 
Mulching 

Last week we received a load of mulch from tree 
branches in our school grounds that 
required trimming. On Tuesday a team 
of eager students started to spread 
the mulch on our gardens. The girls 
worked together while helping 
younger students to join in. Well done 
girls, you were great role models. 

 
 
Wonder Recycling Rewards Program 
We would like to say thank you to everyone who participated in our 
Wonder Recycling Rewards program this year. We were able to collect 
and send 15kgs of bread bags (3 full boxes) from our school alone, with 
over 10 tonnes of bread bags being recycled and reused. Together we 
are helping create a better future for Aussie kids to grow and thrive!  
Wonder is committed to closing the loop on the plastic we collected by 
recycling it into useful things for the community. One of the main ways 
they are doing that is through Polyrok, a replacement for some of the 
gravel used in concrete. Wonder have already donated some of this to 
be used in construction in a park in Mackay. Imagine how amazing if 
would be if the bread bags you collected ended up in a path at our 
school! 
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      CLASSROOM NEWS 
 

Novas 
This term the students in Kindergarten Novas have been busy 
focusing on Technology. We are learning how to log into the 
new laptops with our own usernames and 
passwords, and have been investigating how to 
use simple functions in a Word document.  
Students have also been learning some basic 
coding and developing our logical and spatial 
thinking by programming the Blue-Bots with 
simple position directions. We really enjoy 
technology lessons! 
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CLASSROOM NEWS 
 

Comets 
The Comets have been creating websites on Google sites about them 
and the lifecycles of animals. 
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What’s been happening 
 
Remembrance Day 
Our leaders read the ode over the load speaker and the staff and 
students had a minute silence at 11am on 11th of November. 
  
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

2023 Kindergarten Transition – Teddy Bear’s Picnic 
Last Wednesday our 2023 Kindy kids visited our school for their final 
transition session this year. They brought their teddy bears to school for 
our Teddy Bear’s Picnic and enjoyed playing some parachute games, 
construction, musical chairs, arts and craft and biscuit decorating. There 
were so many happy smiles and lots of buzz as their new Year 5 buddies 
joined in for a fun morning too. They finished the session with a picnic 
lunch to enjoy their own decorated biscuits. It was a really fun morning, 
and we look forward to welcoming our wonderful new Kindies to our 
school next year! 
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Reading cards Morning Tea 
Congratulations to the students that completed 50, 100 and 200 nights of 
reading. This is a huge achievment! The students were treated to a very 
special morning tea to finish the year.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Book Club 
We kindly ask that all orders for Book 
Club be made through LOOP. Book 
Club’s online ordering platform.  
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Nominations are open for the 2023 Lake Mac Awards 
Help us celebrate the incredible people in our community and 
acknowledge the unsung heroes who have made our city a 
better place to live, work and play. 
Visit lakemacawardsplatform.com to nominate, or 
visit lakemac.com.au/Lake-Mac-Awards for more information. 

  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lakemac.com.au%2FOur-Council%2FAbout-us%2FAwards%2FLake-Mac-Awards&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C82f4fefa4dd74962f2d908dac1deed80%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638035460467721285%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=2nIGvY2EfD9DXa06%2ByIybHnxyKUyu0kfTbz5f7z0G%2B0%3D&reserved=0
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COMMUNICATION 
 

Please use the following forms of communication with the school to stay up to 
date  

Sentral Parent Portal App  
The school uses the Sentral Parent Portal app to 
communicate all school updates, newsletters, permission 
notes and fundraising opportunities with our parent 
community. Parents can also submit absence requests, 
check the school calendar for upcoming events and 
message the class teacher.  
All new parents and carers to the school should have 
received a welcome email with instructions on how to 
register and your access key. If you don’t have an access 
key, please let the office know. Parents can have multiple 
access keys for each parent to stay up to date on what’s 
happening in the school. 

QuickCliq 
Canteen and Uniforms orders can be purchased online 
through the website QuickCliq. Parents are encouraged 
to register an account, add their students details to the 
account and purchase credit through the website. For 
detailed instructions please see 'How to' guide. 

Website 
Information regarding the school’s policies, planning, 
reporting, expectations, P&C and so much more can be found on our 
website. All parent payments and enrolment applications are made 
online using the quick link tabs along the top of the home page. 

Facebook  
The school has a Facebook page where you can find information on 
student successes, good news stories and community information.  
Our school Facebook page can be found by searching ‘Garden Suburb 
Public School’ on Facebook. 

NSW School Updates app 
The NSW School Updates App has the ability for parents and carers with 
children in multiple schools to receive newsletters and updates within the 
same app and receive push notifications on their phones when 
newsletters and events are posted by the school. Information feeds are 
filtered by school year are customised for parents and carers and includes 
direct contact line details to the school.   

https://gardensub-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/g/gardensub-p/download-box/QuickCliq_Registration3.pdf
https://gardensub-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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P&C 
Uniform Shop 
Uniforms can be purchased through the QuickCliq system, or by 
returning a form to the school with cash or direct deposit details. 
Uniforms will be sent home with the selected student unless 
otherwise advised in the order.  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Canteen News 
We need more canteen helpers! 

Please contact the office if you have any spare time to help. 
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Community Notices  
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